## Weekly News - Friday 30th April 2021

# Year 5

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had another busy week in Year 5.

In RE, we have exploring Islam and what it means to be Muslim in Britain today. These discussions have been really interesting and we all wanted to thank our mini-experts, who have been so keen to share their experiences and discuss their beliefs in such a mature fashion in these sessions in class. Well done to all of them (they know who they are!) We would also like to remind parents, following the ParentPay message last week, that if your child is fasting, it would be helpful to let us know. Thank you.

On Friday we all had fun participating in the National Daily Mile Day. We are trying to encourage the children to run or walk a mile whenever they can. Let's hope the weather is fine this weekend. We have also started online gymnastics sessions in our classrooms this week, which the children really loved.

Have a lovely weekend!

#### **English**

We have continued to explore narrative poems and *The Highwayman* in particular. We have also been reading The Lady of Shalott in our Whole Class Reading sessions.

#### Maths

We have continued to work on multiplying fractions. Including non-unit fractions of quantities.

#### **Foundation Subjects**

We are continuing our History topic on Hampton Court and Science topic on the life cycles of plants. This week we dissected flowers to investigate their parts.

#### **Notices & Reminders**

Please ensure your child has a waterproof jacket with them every day. We will stay outside at play times, if the rain is not too heavy.

The school uniform policy asks that children do not wear jewellery, including earrings.

### Diamond Work Award

Sycamore: Andrew Ash: Gabrielle Lime: Elaina & Debbie

